
From: TOBY.GOULD@london-fire.gov.uk 
Sent: 20 June 2017 17:26 
To: cparker@westminster.gov.uk; Lesley.Seary@islington.gov.uk; 

Chris.Naylor@lbbd.gov.uk; pmartin@wandsworth.gov.uk; Barradell, John; O'Brien, 
John 

Cc: Sawyer, Mark; Rosemary.Davenport@londoncouncils.gov.uk; 
JOHN.HETHERINGTON@london-fire.gov.uk 

Subject: RE: OFFICIAL: Finsbury Park - community tension monitoring 
Attachments: OFFICIAL LA Prevent incident monitor Seven Sisters Road (v4 ; 20.06.2017....pdf 

Dear all. 

Apologies, please now find attached a revised version (version 4). The next version is due tomorrow. The overall 
assessment remains as noted in my email below. 

Toby 

From: GOULD, TOBY 
Sent: 20 June 2017 17:20 
To: 'Parker, Charlie: WCC; Lesley Seary (Lesley.Searytaislinaton.qov.uk'): Chris Naylor (Chris.NaylorPlbbd.qov.ukl: 
Paul Martin (pmartin(a)wandsworth.qov.uk'): John Barradell (lohn.barradellPdtyoflondon.qov.ukl: 
'john.o'brien@londoncouncils.gov.uk' 
Cc: 'Sawyer, Mark'; 'Rosemary.Davenport@londoncouncils.gov.uk'; HETHERINGTON, JOHN 
Subject: OFFICIAL: Finsbury Park - community tension monitoring 

Dear all. 

Please find attached the latest L A prevent incident monitor for your information. 

Overall assessment: 

Heightened concerns by the M u s l i m community have been noted across the vast majority o f boroughs, notably 
considering this threat coincides wi th the last 10 days o f Ramadan. Reassurance messaging and calls for 
concerns to be shared and reported have been undertaken by Prevent and Police colleagues across boroughs. 
Engagement wi th local community and faith groups is also ongoing throughout several London boroughs. 
Communication with statutory partners, and especially within the education sector, is also ongoing. 

W e expect a further version of the report to be circulated later today. 

K i n d regards 
Toby 

Toby Gould 
Deputy Head of London Resilience 
E: tobv.gouldtaUondon-fire.gov.uk 
T: " " ^ 
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Email disclaimer 
The information in this email may contain confidential or privileged materials. 
Please read the full email disclaimer notice at london-fire.gov.uk/EmailDisclaimer 

For fire safety advice please go to london-fire. gov.uk/YourSafety 
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